
 

Town of Ayer 
 

*Ayer Board of Selectmen Meeting Highlights for June 21, 2016 
 

• The Ayer Board of Selectmen (BOS) Meeting for June 7, 2016 was called to order at 7pm. 
 

• The BOS recognized the Ayer Shirley Regional High School Music Program. 
 

• The BOS heard Public Input from the ASRSD regarding a request for a waiver to water the new high school 
hydro-seed between the hours of 9am and 12pm.  BOS voted (3-0) to grant the waiver subject to review on 
July 12, 2016. 

 
• The BOS heard a report from the Fourth of July Committee and recognized Ms. Dottie Marino as the 2016 

Ayer Fourth of July Parade Grand Marshall. 
 

• The BOS voted (3-0) to approve the purchase order in the amount of $67,756 for the DPW Wastewater Utility 
Truck.  The BOS voted (3-0) to approve the purchase order in the amount of $142,235 for the DPW Sidewalk 
Snow Blower/Mower.   

 
• The BOS voted (3-0) to approve the sale of the DPW Freightliner (surplus property) in the amount of $42,800 

to Wall Truck and voted (3-0) to approve the sale of the DPW Trailer/Tank (surplus property) in the amount 
of $10,277.79 to Westside. 

 
• The BOS voted (3-0) to approve the Complete Streets Prioritization Plan Engineering Agreement in the 

amount of $49,900 with Worldtech. 
 

• The BOS voted (3-0) to approve the East Main Street Contract Changer Order #1 in the amount of $33,807.22 
(funding covered by the USDA Grant). 

 
• The BOS voted (3-0) to approve a contract amendment in the amount of $34,220.71 with Ti-Sales for water 

meters, radios and related equipment.   
 

• The BOS voted (3-0) to approve the MUNIS Contract on recommendation by the Town Accountant in the 
amount of $119,364.00.  

 
• The BOS heard a request from the Conservation Commission regarding increasing the Conservation Agent’s 

hours to full-time.  
 

• The BOS heard an Administrative Update from the Town Administrator to include a project update on the 
Ayer Commuter Rail Surface Parking Lot and Access Improvement Project as well as the Chapter 61 Nashua 
Street Extension Appraisal Process.   

 
• The BOS voted (3-0) to approve various appointments and reappointments to the Town Boards, 

Commissions, and Committees as presented and recommended by the Town Administrator. 
 

• The BOS discussed with the Parks Department the future replacement of the playground at Pirone Park. 
 

• The BOS adjourned (3-0) at 9:00pm from Open Session. 

• The next regularly scheduled meeting of the BOS will be on Tuesday, July 12, 2016 at 7pm at the Ayer Town 
Hall 

 
*(Note:  The BOS Meeting Highlights are for public informational purposes only and do not constitute an official record of the BOS nor do  
            they constitute the official meeting minutes.) 


